

Varsity Park

30 March 2015 Volume 1, Issue 3

Your home away from home

From the House comm

The House Comm of 2015 would like to send a warm welcome to all our old and new students joining Varsity Park this year! Let us make Varsity Park our home away from home and make new friends!

Welcoming Of VP Res Students 2015.

The VP house committee alongside the VP management once again as part of our program for the year, welcome all the students who were already @ the res on the 6th of February in other for them to meet, who is the management, shareholders, caretaker and House Committee with their portfolios. On that day Shareholders, Management, Caretaker and house committee members were present. Mr. Stanley Bekeowei the President/Prim of VP student residence moderated the program. All present dignitaries made speeches, which included motivational words, advice and as well spelling out of VP rules and regulations that needed to be adhere by us all in VP student residence. The program closed @ about 9pm with a closing remark made by Mrs. Regina Manager of VP student residence. It did not just end there; there was free Braai meat, which included beef, chicken, Pock, sauces rolls, bread, with cold drink and some win. The Braai session ended around about 12 am. We must applaud our DJs that night, which are Mr. Inga the treasurer as then and Mr. Miracle one of our first year students.

Orientation Week

The orientation week kick started on the 2nd of February 2015, which was organized by the house committee. On the day it kicked off, it was a way of all students to try to meet someone different whom they have never met before @ the res, so as to ask for the person's name, where he/she's from , what they like doing best, what they are studying and as well little about their family life. It was successful and everyone was so excited to meet someone new that day. Lots of people made friends they would keep forever on that day. In continuation, the orientation week began from that day as we met every day at 8pm to 10pm where games were played together after 4 groups were formed and asked to play games together as competition. These four teams were having more than 10 people in one group and they were asked to choose a group and colors for their groups as well as a group leader. During the process of playing the games during the week, it was really a competitive one, as games like a minute to win it, as well as other different interesting games were played by these four competing groups. However at the end the team with the color Green won for the overall score of which the group leader was Lorato. All this was done to bring all the students together at VP and prevent students from getting home sick!

Campus Life

Campus Life 21st February 2015

The day started off well with the weather being the only thing against us. The Varsity Park resident came out in their numbers with everyone wearing the blue t-shirts that had been handed to them to show uniformity and support for Varsity Park at NMMU.

The line-up/ program for the day was sports and later the formation

The Varsity Park soccer team played 2 matches of which we won 1 game and lost the other. The netball team played 3 matches, won 1 and lost 2 unfortunately but everyone did their best and had fun doing it.

We were scheduled to start with our formation at 14H10 to be the second residence to perform but for reasons unknown to us we went in first, we slayed the competition regardless. Despite being nervous, everyone who performed the routine for the formation was absolutely amazing; they shone in their blue showcasing Varsity Park and raising the bar for everyone else. We may not have placed first but at least we weren't last. All in all, the day was very productive and we left there with more than a few people uttering the words Varsity Park

Upcoming events

- 1 May- Sudents Excursion
- (date to be confirmed)- birthday celebration, (1st quater)

New House Comm Election

On the first of March 2015, the house comm of 2014 came together to elect new House Comm members for the year of 2015. The house comm would like to welcome the following new members of 2015

Mbange	PRO
Nontshiza	Events Manager
Jack	Sports Manager
Njomi	Safety and Security
Mantyi	Treasurer
Manciya	Academic Consultant
	Nontshiza Jack Njomi Mantyi

Reminders to Students

The house comm would like to remind all students to please pay their R200's as this will be needed for upcoming events!

